Bev and Tom Eighmy and Howard and I cruised in April on the American Queen between New Orleans and Memphis, on what was intended to be a Class of '60 trip, but turned out to be only the four of us. We enjoyed New Orleans for a day, spending most of it at the wonderful World War II Museum there, before embarking on the cruise on our first-ever paddlewheel steamboat. It is a well appointed boat, with great food and nice cabins, most with an outside door, and we had lectures by day and entertainment in the evening.  The river was remarkably tranquil with not a lot to see except at our stops, which were fascinating with civil war lore and deep-south traditions. We had a good time together!

[bookmark: _GoBack]And the other picture, or 5 of us, is from last week (May 2016) when Howard and I went to Eighmy's lovely home in Bethlehem, PA where we had worked to arrange to meet up with a mutual friend from New Zealand who was on her way to Europe. It turns out that Bev is a great cook--we ate really well!
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